TRUESDALE BOARD OF ALDERMEN MEETING
SEPTEMBER 25, 2019



The Truesdale Board of Aldermen held a regular board meeting on Wednesday, September 25, 2019, 5:30 p.m. at the Truesdale City Hall.   The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Roll call was requested and answered as follows:  Alderman Stanley Brookshier-present, Alderman Mike Thomas-present, Alderman Jerry Cannon-present, and Alderman Robert Green-present.  A full board was reported.  Mayor Chris Watson, Attorney Tim Joyce, Public Works Supervisor Mark Bennett, Chief of Police Casey Doyle, Deputy Clerk Elsa Smith-Fernandez, Treasurer Esther Smith, and Administrator/City Clerk MaryLou Rainwater.  
Visitors were Robert and Kathy Riehl,  Yvan and Denise Givogue, Kim and Mike Vesely, Gary Burks, Bill Overkamp, Denise Bass, Christa Huff, Kevin Fowler,  Don Huff II, Duane Coe, and Jane Kelley.

Mayor Watson called the meeting to order.  Alderman Green made the motion to approve the agenda, second by Alderman Thomas, with all Aldermen approving.  Alderman Green made the motion to approve the consent agenda, including the minutes of the September 11, 2019 meeting, second by Alderman Cannon, with all Aldermen approving. 

Citizens Participation:  Kevin Fowler representing the Warren County High School addressed the Board concerning the Homecoming Parade that will be held on Friday, October 4, 2019 from 6 p.m.-7 p.m.  The route will bring them into Truesdale on Highway M and turning down Pinckney Street to end at the High School.  Chief Doyle stated he had two officers set to work this event.   It was suggested the Board consider requiring permits for parades.  This would provide information who to contact in case there was an issue and the City would be better informed.

Comments from Mayor Watson:  Mayor Watson stated several property owners from Heritage Hills attended the meeting to discuss an issue with the storm drain (creek) located between the homes on Mike Drive and Cynthia Drive.   Alderman Thomas stated the water has eroded property and damaged some trees in the area.  It was stated there is debris in the area; trees and brush were pushed in the area during construction of homes and then just left.  Several homeowners had comments concerning the problem and suggestion on how to move forward to solve the problem and prevent further damage.  Alderman Brookshier stated the City has an Erosion and Sediment Control ordinance that needs to be enforced.    Attorney Joyce stated the City can withhold permits if ordinances are being violated until the issue has been corrected.    The builders were invited to this meeting but did not attend.    The Board requested Attorney Joyce send letters to the builders requesting they attend the October 9th meeting to discuss the problem and to give their input.  A copy of the City’s ordinance on Erosion and Sediment Control will also be provided.   It was noted that there is more water in the ditch this year due to more rain and more houses being built; last year it stayed mostly dry.  It was determined the best action is to wait until the foliage is gone to see the area to determine what can be done to correct the issue.  Attorney Joyce stated the City has an easement in the area, but the property owners still retain ownership of the property.  

Mark is also watching a wet area on Mike Drive.  Currently, the cause is unknown.    He is working with Missouri Rural Water Association to set up a leak detector in that area.

Jane Kelley addressed the board concerning property located at 743 Wabash Street.  She is interested in purchasing the property to put double-wide manufactured homes to rent or sale.  There are three lots (150’ X 180’) running north and south.   The ground would need a large amount of grading at a high cost if the lots stay as they are platted now.   The amount of grading needed would be less if the lots ran east and west.  The question was asked if the City would allow replatting of the lots.  Also, there is a street that is still shown on the plat but is not in use; would the board consider closing it?     The Board would need to check on the utilities in the area, and there is concern about water runoff.    It was noted the City does not have Planning and Zoning so even a business such as a laundry mat could be placed in the area if all other requirements were met.  Mayor Watson stated this area was a high crime rate in the past and the Chief and the Police Department had worked to get the crime rate down.    Jane stated she would be going on a trip and would contact City Hall upon her return.  

Mayor Watson stated Rob’s Lawn and Garden is donating the mower to pull the barrel train for Railroad Days.  

Comments from Aldermen:   Alderman Thomas reported that Aaron Goodvin is now the opening act for Rascal Flatts.  Aaron performed at the National Night Out held in Truesdale on August 6, 2019.

Alderman Green asked about several things within Bruer Park.  The directions for the door locks for the restrooms are being reviewed by an electrician and once installed, then Dan McCory will program them.   The cameras are up in the park and the view of the surrounding streets is very clear.    The bulletin board is up and ready to display information for the public.    The smokestack on the wooden train was damaged and has been replaced.   Mayor Watson stated the train may be moved to a new location in the future.  

Alderman Brookshier asked that the owner of the property across from Rebecca Boone be contacted to mow the grass before Railroad Days and Homecoming.  It is not clear if the property has been sold by the Fears but the concern will be addressed.  

The Aldermen shared a concern on how some inspections are being done and will check with Fred Lee to obtain more details.

Mayor Watson and Public Works Supervisor Mark Bennett checked the property of River City Steel as the excessive water has created a large hole.  The contractor added an additional pipe above the storm drainpipe and then tied on to the City’s pipe.  The concern is issues in the future and the city does not want to be responsible for them.  At this time, work on the project has stopped until more information is provided.   Photos taken by Mark can be sent to Attorney Joyce to include with a letter to the property owner.   

Report on bid openings and current projects:
Alderman Thomas made the motion to approve the change order for the Austin Drive Storm Water Project, second by Alderman Green, and roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Thomas-yes, Alderman Green-yes, Alderman Cannon-yes, and Alderman Brookshier-yes.  Motion carried: 4 yes/0 no votes.

Administrator/City Clerk MaryLou Rainwater:
Alderman Cannon will be attended the dedication for the Warren County Trail Marker Tree on September 28, 2019 at 3:00 p.m.

A session on medical marijuana was given during the Missouri Municipal League Conference and the information is available for the Aldermen to review.
Deputy Clerk Elsa Smith-Fernandez:  Elsa gave a presentation on the City’s new web site that she created with the help of Alderman Cannon and Daniel McCory.    It will be user friendly, promote transparency, has permit forms, an event page, history, and photos of the Board out in the community.  It has links to pay a bill online and to other important sites such as MORIDES.   The Board was well pleased with the website.    

The leasing of a commercial cotton candy machine for Railroad Days was discussed.  It would be $113.85 and would come with cones to make 300 servings.   Alderman Green made the motion to approve the Mayor signing the contract for the lease, second by Alderman Thomas, and roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Green-yes, Alderman Cannon-yes, Alderman Brookshier-yes, and Alderman Thomas-yes.  Motion passed:4 yes/0 no votes.  

Treasurer Esther Smith-Nothing to report.

Attorney Tim Joyce:  Nothing to report.

Public Works Supervisor Mark Bennett:   

The fire hydrant meter has been rented.
The ADA swing is installed at Bruer Park.
An order of salt has been received and one is reserved for later delivery.
Nitrate/Nitrite testing has been completed and the City is at .028 with the max allowed is 10.

Chief of Police Casey Doyle:  The new Durango is now in the City and is ready for the Board to inspect.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]The ticket printer is installed, and the in-car camera should be installed early next month.   The Ford police car has been taken out of service and all emergency equipment has been removed.  The equipment and the car will soon be listed on Gov.deals.  

There will be 3 or 4 officers available during Railroad Days at different times.  

October 26, 2019 from 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. the Police will be hosting the Drug Take Back Program.  This will be listed on the new web site.

Two Truesdale Officers will be working with the City of Warrenton during their Fall Fest on September 28, 2019.  

Chief Doyle stated he is going to research on properties to see what steps can be done to get the grass maintained on agriculture property.

Report from Various Committees:

No report from the TAC committee or the Chamber Board meeting.

Alderman Cannon attended the University Extension Center meeting and stated a picnic at Bruer Park in July for the 20 kids coming as part of the exchange would be good.  He would be out of school during that time.

Bills/Ordinances:  Alderman Green made the motion to introduce Bill #37-2019 for the first reading, second by Alderman Cannon: AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 705.200 OF THE REVISED ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF TRUESDALE BY ADDING THE FIRE HYDRANT RENTAL GUIDELINES AND AGREEMENT, and roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Cannon-yes, Alderman Brookshier-yes, Alderman Thomas-yes, and Alderman Green-yes.  Motion passed:4 yes/0 no votes.  Alderman Green introduced Bill #37-2019 for the second and final reading, second by Alderman Cannon, and roll call voted as follows: Alderman Brookshier-yes, Alderman Thomas-yes, Alderman Green-yes, and Alderman Cannon-yes.  This will now be Ordinance #894.

Being no other business to come before the Board, Alderman Green made the motion to adjourn, second by Alderman Thomas, with all Aldermen approving.


_____________________________________
MaryLou Rainwater, MRCC
Administrator/Clerk


_____________________________________
Approved on date written above

______________________________________
Chris Watson-Mayor
















 






TRUESDALE BOARD OF ALDERMEN MEETING


 


SEPTEMBER 25, 2019


 


 


 


 


The Truesdale Board of Aldermen held a regular board meeting on Wednesday, September 25, 2019, 


5:30 p.m. at the Truesdale City Hall.   The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Roll call was requested and 


answered as follows:  Alderman Stanley Brookshier


-


pres


ent, Alderman Mike Thomas


-


present, Alderman 


Jerry Cannon


-


present, and Alderman Robert Green


-


present.  A full board was reported.  Mayor Chris 


Watson, 


Attorney Tim Joyce, Public Works Supervisor Mark Bennett, Chief of Police Casey Doyle, Deputy 


Clerk Elsa S


mith


-


Fernandez, Treasurer Esther Smith, and Administrator/City Clerk MaryLou Rainwater.  


 


Visitors were Robert and Kathy Riehl,  Yvan and Denise Givogue, Kim and Mike Vesely, Gary Burks, Bill 


Overkamp, Denise Bass, Christa Huff, Kevin Fowler,  Don Huff II,


 


Duane Coe, and Jane Kelley.


 


 


Mayor Watson called the meeting to order.  Alderman Green made the motion to approve the agenda, 


second by Alderman Thomas, with all Aldermen approving.  Alderman 


Green made the motion to 


approve the consent agenda, including 


the minutes of the September 11, 2019 meeting, second by 


Alderman Cannon, with all Aldermen approving. 


 


 


Citizens Participation:  


Kevin Fowler representing the Warren County High School addressed the Board 


concerning the Homecoming Parade that will be held


 


on Friday, October 4, 2019 from 6 p.m.


-


7 p.m.  The 


route will bring them into Truesdale on Highway M and turning down Pinckney Street to end at the High 


School.  Chief Doyle stated he had two officers set to work this event.   It was suggested the Board 


c


onsider 


requiring permits for parades.  


This would provide information who to contact in case there 


was an issue and the City would be better informed.


 


 


Comments from Mayor Watson:  


Mayor Watson stated several property owners from Heritage Hills


 


attended t


he 


meeting to


 


discuss an issue with the storm drain (creek) located between the homes on 


Mike Drive and Cynthia Drive.   Alderman Thomas stated the water has eroded property and damaged 


some trees in the area.  It was stated there is debris in the area; tr


ees and brush 


were pushed


 


in the 


area during construction of homes and then just left.  Several 


homeowners


 


had comments concerning 


the problem and suggestion on how to move forward to solve the problem and prevent further damage.  


Alderman Brookshier state


d the City has an Erosion and Sediment Control ordinance that needs to be 


enforced.    Attorney Joyce stated the City can withhold permits if ordinances are being violated until the 


issue has been corrected.


  


  


The builders were invited to this meeting but


 


did not attend.  


  


The Board 


requested Attorney Joyce send letters to the builders requesting they attend the October 9


th


 


meeting to 


discuss the problem and to give their input.


  


A copy of the City’s ordinance on Erosion and Sediment 


Control will also be 


provided.


  


 


It was noted that there is more water 


in the ditch 


this year 


due to more 


rain and more houses being built; last


 


year 


it


 


stayed


 


mostly dry. 


 


It was determined the best action is to 


wait until the foliage is gone to see the area to determine what


 


can be done to correct the issue.  


Attorney Joyce stated the City has an easement in the 


area,


 


but the property owners still retain 


ownership of the property.  


 


 


Mark is also watching a wet area on Mike Drive.  Currently, the cause is unknown.   


 


He is wo


rking with 


Missouri Rural Water Association to set up a leak detector in that area.


 


 


Jane Kelley addressed the board concerning property located at 743 Wabash Street.  She is interested in 


purchasing the property to put double


-


wide 


manufactured


 


homes to re


nt or sale.  There are three lots 




TRUESDALE BOARD OF ALDERMEN MEETING   SEPTEMBER 25, 2019         The Truesdale Board of Aldermen held a regular board meeting on Wednesday, September 25, 2019,  5:30 p.m. at the Truesdale City Hall.   The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Roll call was requested and  answered as follows:  Alderman Stanley Brookshier - pres ent, Alderman Mike Thomas - present, Alderman  Jerry Cannon - present, and Alderman Robert Green - present.  A full board was reported.  Mayor Chris  Watson,  Attorney Tim Joyce, Public Works Supervisor Mark Bennett, Chief of Police Casey Doyle, Deputy  Clerk Elsa S mith - Fernandez, Treasurer Esther Smith, and Administrator/City Clerk MaryLou Rainwater.     Visitors were Robert and Kathy Riehl,  Yvan and Denise Givogue, Kim and Mike Vesely, Gary Burks, Bill  Overkamp, Denise Bass, Christa Huff, Kevin Fowler,  Don Huff II,   Duane Coe, and Jane Kelley.     Mayor Watson called the meeting to order.  Alderman Green made the motion to approve the agenda,  second by Alderman Thomas, with all Aldermen approving.  Alderman  Green made the motion to  approve the consent agenda, including  the minutes of the September 11, 2019 meeting, second by  Alderman Cannon, with all Aldermen approving.      Citizens Participation:   Kevin Fowler representing the Warren County High School addressed the Board  concerning the Homecoming Parade that will be held   on Friday, October 4, 2019 from 6 p.m. - 7 p.m.  The  route will bring them into Truesdale on Highway M and turning down Pinckney Street to end at the High  School.  Chief Doyle stated he had two officers set to work this event.   It was suggested the Board  c onsider  requiring permits for parades.   This would provide information who to contact in case there  was an issue and the City would be better informed.     Comments from Mayor Watson:   Mayor Watson stated several property owners from Heritage Hills   attended t he  meeting to   discuss an issue with the storm drain (creek) located between the homes on  Mike Drive and Cynthia Drive.   Alderman Thomas stated the water has eroded property and damaged  some trees in the area.  It was stated there is debris in the area; tr ees and brush  were pushed   in the  area during construction of homes and then just left.  Several  homeowners   had comments concerning  the problem and suggestion on how to move forward to solve the problem and prevent further damage.   Alderman Brookshier state d the City has an Erosion and Sediment Control ordinance that needs to be  enforced.    Attorney Joyce stated the City can withhold permits if ordinances are being violated until the  issue has been corrected.       The builders were invited to this meeting but   did not attend.      The Board  requested Attorney Joyce send letters to the builders requesting they attend the October 9 th   meeting to  discuss the problem and to give their input.    A copy of the City’s ordinance on Erosion and Sediment  Control will also be  provided.      It was noted that there is more water  in the ditch  this year  due to more  rain and more houses being built; last   year  it   stayed   mostly dry.    It was determined the best action is to  wait until the foliage is gone to see the area to determine what   can be done to correct the issue.   Attorney Joyce stated the City has an easement in the  area,   but the property owners still retain  ownership of the property.       Mark is also watching a wet area on Mike Drive.  Currently, the cause is unknown.      He is wo rking with  Missouri Rural Water Association to set up a leak detector in that area.     Jane Kelley addressed the board concerning property located at 743 Wabash Street.  She is interested in  purchasing the property to put double - wide  manufactured   homes to re nt or sale.  There are three lots 

